DIVERSITY ADVOCATE PROPOSAL

SUBMITTED BY THE CENTENARY DIVERSITY COMMITTEE

OFFICIALLY ACCEPTED BY THE FACULTY (NOVEMBER 2010)

OFFICIALLY ACCEPTED BY FPC (APRIL 20l0) AND SUPPORTED BY SGA

In 2010, the Centenary Diversity Committee proposed the creation of the Diversity Advocate position and outlined the necessary changes to the Faculty Handbook regarding hiring policies for full-time faculty positions. The proposal was officially accepted by the Faculty at the November 2010 meeting. In accordance with section D below, the Diversity Committee has completed its review of the Diversity Advocate initiative. 

At this time the Committee recommends the CONTINUATION of the program with the understanding that the program be reviewed again in five years.

1. Each search committee for faculty hires must include a non-voting diversity advocate whose role is to actively recruit candidates from minority and under-represented populations.

A. This person would actively recruit minority and under-represented applicants for faculty positions by posting ads in publications geared towards minority applicants, contacting organizations geared toward minority applicants, and contacting graduate programs to seek out applicants completing advanced degrees, as well as any other activities that the advocate deems necessary.

B. This position would count as a regular faculty committee appointment, although, when not serving on search committees, the individual selected would attend Diversity Committee meetings.

C. In addition, the duties of this committee member would be to help coordinate interviews with the Diversity Committee and prospective candidates for positions at Centenary College whenever possible.

D. This appointment will be made by the FCC after consultation with the Diversity Committee and the proposed structure would be maintained for five years, beginning Fall semester 2011 2015 and ending Spring of 2015 2020. A review of the proposed structure will be conducted by the Diversity Committee Spring semester 2015 2020 at which time that committee will recommend the elimination, the continuation or the modification of the program.

Rational: The lack of diversity within our professorate has been deemed a threat in numerous studies performed by the College. The situation is so critical that prospective minority candidates frequently do not consider applying for positions at this institution. It is important to send the message to prospective students, incoming faculty, and the entire Centenary community that diversity is important at the College. 
Quick facts: In the poll conducted by the Diversity Committee: 
*90% of the faculty recommended the College strengthen or maintain the Diversity Advocate position
*83% said the College should expand efforts to bring greater diversity to the faculty.
*68% said that the Diversity Advocate initiative has raised awareness among the faculty about the need to increase diversity among the professorate.
*Centenary now has nearly 7% minority faculty, this is an improvement of 3% and puts us nearly on par with Washington and Lee and Center. 
